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17th March 2020 
 
Dear Parents / Carers 
 
Coronavirus COVID-19 Update 
 
Yesterday the Prime Minister set out the latest guidance around social distancing, which advised us not to hold mass 
gatherings or go on trips – especially foreign trips. 
 
In the light of this important announcement, we are stopping ALL trips this term with immediate effect.  That means 
that the Enrichment Day trips due to go out on Wednesday 18th March will NOT be going ahead.  I realise that this is a 
big disappointment but we need to follow government guidelines and ensure that the School protects its students and 
staff.  We will look to reimburse payments so that parents / carers are not disadvantaged.  Enrichment day will 
therefore be postponed and a normal school day will be put in place.  We will communicate details about each trip 
directly to individual parents / carers. 
 
Secondly, in line with six other schools locally, we will be cancelling all sporting fixtures this term, with the purpose of 
reducing unnecessary large gatherings. 
 
Thirdly, the remaining Parents’ Consultation Meetings (PCM) and any face to face meetings with parents / carers will 
be cancelled for this term.  That means both sides of the Year 7 populations will not attend a PCM.  In place of these 
Year 7 PCMs we will send out an email update on your child’s progress. 
 
We are cancelling events in school which would involve external agencies and visitors coming into school.  This includes 
theatre groups, guest speakers, support agencies.  We will not hold assemblies after today and to increase the size of 
the social areas we will open the main hall as well as dining hall.  As well as this measure, we will be encouraging 
students to go outside and enjoy the natural environment. 
 
At the moment, examinations are expected to go ahead in the summer.  Students in exam years should prepare by 
revising using Rednock Revise / Show My Homework.  Students who do not have internet facilities at home are being 
given paper copies. 
 
In terms of containment and delaying the spread of the virus, students and staff who have family members with 
symptoms of a raised temperature over 37.8 degrees, flu like symptoms and / or a new persistent cough, will need to 
self-isolate for 14 days.  We will be providing strategies for students and staff who have to self-isolate to support their 
physical and mental well-being. 
 
We are producing a ‘Frequently asked questions’ sheet for students which will address some of your concerns.  If you 
do have any questions please email them in to admin@rednockschool.org.uk and we will endeavour to answer them. 
 
These are challenging times for all of us and the decisions taken by government yesterday may mean that we have to 
have a partial or full school closure in the future.  If that happens then we will let you know as soon as we can following 
the usual emergency closure protocols.  Please continue to check our website at regular intervals.  I want to thank you 
for your incredible support.  I feel incredibly privileged to be part of such a wonderful community. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Mr D Alexander 
Head Teacher 
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